Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

February 2, 2015
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Greene, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Rocky Mountain National Park Trip Coordinator/Webmaster; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Croom, Mr. Corley; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Carricato; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Jordan; R. Lee, SPL.; J. Cathcart
Meeting started at 7:35.

Mr. Bebber made a motion, seconded by Mr. Carricato, that the January minutes be approved. Motion carried.

R. Lee (Senior Patrol Leader)
· Rob will not be at tomorrow’s meeting because of an orchestra concert.

· State biologist, Gary Peters will address the troop.

· Court of Honor is next week.

Mr. Croom

· Mr. Croom made note of Mr. Shelton’s presence at the meeting, and commented that he has done a great service to the troop by attending summer camp for several sessions.

Mr. Greene (Treasurer’s Report)
· The troop’s balance is $14,824. 

· The tubing trip has been paid for.

· Recharter fees were $2,884.
· Would like to do a statement for each scout showing what they owe and for what. Statements will be distributed at the Court of Honor, with a reminder that dues are due.

· Last year, we were $2800 behind due to uncollected fees.

Mr. Law (Advancements Chair)
· Mr. Law received no negative feedback regarding the one-page Court of Honor program/agenda format, so he will create one for attendees. Participants will have the full version.

· Robbie Kuenzli asked for a list of available patches.

· Chameleons and Green Moose patrols will probably change their names. We should think about whether we want to change all of them for a fresh start. Mr. Bebber suggested that perhaps the patrol leaders and/or scouts could choose. Mr. Heron commented that the names were changed every year when he was a scout.

· A new Eagle badge, Sustainability, is now being offered. Scouts need to earn it or Environmental Science.

Mr. Carricato (Summer Camp and Seabase 2016)
· Mr. Carricato is finalizing adult attendance for Camp Rainey Mountain this summer.

· Misters Bettles, Corley, Kuenzli, Clam, Jordan and Shelton have all committed to helping.

· In the past, the troop has given “full scholarships” to Eagle scouts who attend camp. Should this continue? Eagles who attend need to have specific responsibilities. J. Cathcart suggested that the troop pay for the SPL to go, even if he is not an Eagle Scout.

· We will set and agree on a camp scholarship budget, and give preference to scouts who do not go on “bonus trips”.

· Carricato moved that we set a scholarship budget of $1,000, not including SPL and Eagle Scouts. Distribution would be handled on a case-by-case basis. Mr. Corley seconded. Motion passed.

Mr. Heron (Scouting for Food)
· Troop 312 will canvas Cold Stream and Nursery Hill neighborhoods for Scouting for Food. Scouts will meet at Nursery Road Elementary School on Saturday.
Mr. Bebber, (Outdoor Activities)
· See table below.

	Date
	Activity
	Coordinator(s)

	March 20-22
	Mid-Carolina Gun Club Campout
	Hunton/Bebber

	March 28
	USC Merit Badge University
	Harrison

	April 11
	Fatz Café Breakfast Fundraiser
	Clamp

	April 24-26
	Capers Island Campout
	Pinckney

	May 5
	Court of Honor/Dinner
	Law/Dooley

	May 22-24
	Dreher Island Campout
	Greene

	June 19-20
	Grubbie Campout
	Heron

	June 20-27
	Rocky Mountain NP Trip
	Mr. McGregor

	June
	50 Mile Canoe Trip
	Cathcart

	July 11-18
	Camp Rainey Mountain Summer Camp
	Carricato

	August 18
	Court of Honor/Dinner
	Law/Dooley

	August 28-30
	National Whitewater Center Campout
	Barnes



	2016
	Seabase-like Trip
	Carricato


· Because the weather is always lousy when we try to do the Appalachian Trail campout, we may move it to April and reschedule the Capers Island Campout. Perhaps we could do both. We may need to limit Capers Island to 35 participants. The question was posed whether to give priority to scouts by rank, and it was decided to make the trip first commit gets to go.
· Mr. Greene has the Dreher Island Campout permit. Misters Cathcart, Jordan and Heron will attend.

J. Cathcart
· The patrol campout is scheduled for February 14 in Richburg at J’s uncle’s property. Green Moose and Gators will attend. There will be fishing and a bon fire. There may be patrol competitions. 

· Adults will camp in the middle, with patrols on either side.

· More adults are needed for this trip.

Mr. Heron (New Scout Coordinator)
· Packs 95 and 48 visited the troop, and 413 would like to visit. We anticipate 8-10 new boys.

Mr. Corley
· The Cathcart boys and S. Corley were impressive at the Pack 58 meeting.

Mr. McGregor (Webmaster and Rocky Mountain National Park trip)
· The trip is official for June 20-27, and will be announced at the COH.

· There have been 122 views of the trip presentation.

Mr. Barnes (Eagle and OA Advisor via Mr. Clamp)
· B. Jehlen is struggling with his Eagle project proposal, but is getting closer.

Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster
· 19 scouts attended the JLT; it was good and productive. Plans and schedules will be sent to Mr. McGregor.
· Leadership needs job duties. 

· More competition is suggested. Younger scouts need mentors. Older scouts need to dominate. And all scouts need incentives to participate.

Eric Jordan (New Dad Coordinator)

· Need more participation from new crop of dads. 

Mr. Clamp (Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain)
· Boys need to use the troop website to see what’s going on.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:45.

Submitted by Angela McGregor, Secretary.

